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Subject: REPORT ON MONTICELLO NUCLEAR GENERATING PLANT, UNIT 1

APR 1 3 1867

Honovable Glenn T, Besborg
Chairman

U. 8. Atomic Energy Commission
Ualhington, D. C.

Dear Dr. Seaborg:

At its eighty-second meeting, on February 8-11, 1967, and its eighty-fourth
meeting, on April 6.8, 1967, the Advisory Commnittee on Reactor Safeguards
reviewed the proposal of the Northern States Power Company to construct
the Monticello Nuclear Cenerating Plant, Unit 1 on a site near Monticello,
Minnesota. Ar ACRS Subcommittee met to reviaw this project on February 3
and March 23, 1967. During its review, the Committee had the benefit of
discussions with representatives of the applicant, the General Electric
Company, Chicago Bridge & Iron Cowpany, Bechtel Corporation, Harza Engi~
neering, General Motors Corporation and the AEC Regulatory Staff and ite
consultants, The Committee also had the benafit of the documents listed.
The Committee had previously conducted a site review of the proposed plant
location and had trensmitted its comments therson to you by letter dated
May 11, 1966,

The Monticello plant includes a boiling water reactor which the applicant
proposes to operate at an initial power of 1469 MW(t) with a desizn stretch
capability for operation at 1674 MW(t). In meny respects the plant 18 simi-
lar to the plants proposed for Quad-Cities. However, this plant is the first
United States nuclear plant to uss a field-erected pressure vessel. Although
field erection of large pressure vessels is new to the reactor industry, it
i not a new procedure. With the fabrication techniques proposed and with
meticulous care and diligence in the quality control program, it is the
opinion of the ACRS that & high-quality fileld-erected pressure vessel for
the Monticello plant can be constructed. Tha Committee recommends that

the stress snalysis report for the resctor vessel be reviewed by independ-
ent experts.

The emergency core cooling systems include & high pressurs coolant injection
system, & low pressure coolant system, two core spray systems, and a system

that will make river water available to the feedwater pumps. In the unlikely
event of a stoam line rupture axtarnal to the reactor contsinment, steam line
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isolation valves must elose rapidly. It is our understanding that valves
of essentially identical design will be testad under simulated accident
condi{tions, It is recommended that tha Regulatory Staff satisfy {taself
with respect to the adequacy of the isolation valve test program and follow
the development of the detailed design of tha above systems,

It {8 of great importance that sufficlent electrical power is available at
the plant to operate emergency core cooling aquipment in the unlikely event
of loss of normal coolant to the core., Although the reliability of off-site
power was stated to be very high, it is the recoumendation of tha ACRS that
the Monticello plant includa a second diesel generator of the same capacity
as® tha one proposed.

The Advisory Committee on Reactor Ssfeguards believes that the items men-
tioned above can be resolved during construction and that the proposed re-
sctor can be constructed at the Monticelle site with reasonable assurance
that it can be operated at power levels up to 1469 MW(t) without undue risk
to the health and safety of the pubdlie.

Sincerely yours,

NaLd s o - P g

Me Jo Fdiananl

N. J. Palladine
Chairman

Refarences Attached.
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